
 

 

MINUTES 

SELECTMEN’S MEETING – EMERGENCY MEETING 

August 12, 2020 

  
Call to Order.  An emergency meeting of the Town of Campton Board of Selectmen was called to order 
at 1:00 p.m. on Wednesday August 12, 2020 by Chairman Craig Keeney at the Campton town office.  

 
The following Selectmen were present:  
Craig Keeney, Chair 

Karl Kelly, Vice Chair 

Bill Cheney 

Sharon Davis  

Dan Boynton 

Five members being present, a quorum (3) has been reached.  Town Administrator Carina Park was also 

present along with employee Butch Bain.   

Board Concerns & Objectives 

Selectman Boynton asked the Board to reconsider the decision made at the August 10th Selectmen’s 

meeting in regards to the State Primary’s location. Selectmen Boynton feels it’s in the best interest of 

the Town to have both elections at the Elementary School due to safety concerns. He was in attendance 

at the prior evenings School Board meeting in which they discussed the topic and expressed he felt that 

they had the support of the School Board. He expressed we can communicate the change a number of 

ways; website, email blast and signage. The Board discussed the concern over the school having to close 

an additional day. Selectmen Boynton told the Board that the issue was discussed at the School Board 

and that the school would use remote learning that day.  

Chairman Keeney asked each Board member for preferred location: 

Bill Cheney: At the School 

Dan Boynton: At the School 

Sharon Davis: At the School 

Karl Kelly: At the School 

The Board agreed to hold the State Primary and General Elections at the school. Carina will inform the 

appropriate parties of the change.  

In Public Session a motion was made to go into Non-Public Session under RSA 91-A: 3, II (a).  The motion 

was seconded and with a roll call vote: Selectman Keeney-aye; Selectman Davis-aye; Selectman Kelly-

aye; Selectman Cheney-aye; Selectman Boynton-aye.  The Board came out of non-public session at 

2:36pm.  

Adjournment.  There being no further business, Chairman Keeney adjourned the public meeting at 2:36 

p.m. 



 

 

  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Carina Park 

Town Administrator 

 


